TAB 2

AIR COMMAND REPORT

A copy of the latest Air Div UMCC minutes start on page 2 of this report. 
Key highlights and on-going concerns from/since that meeting include:

· Concerns over the lack of consultation, specifically the recent changes in staffing delegation of authorities;
· WFA of members in Ottawa (Gen Blondin’s Office), although the Air Force UMCC representatives have continually stated cuts will be attained through attrition / are we having the UMCC at the right level?;

· Goose Bay contract with SERCO – status of negotiations, tentative agreement;
· Apprenticeship Program status and commitment from Air Div to staff positions / ties in with ADM IE Transformation; and
· Lack of support for training for EAP RA’s – not just an Air Div issue.
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DISCUSSION

Item 1:  Opening Remarks/Acceptance of Previous Minutes 

1.  Meeting convened at 0905 hours by the Labour co-chair, BGen Ploughman, who welcomed members and reiterated a willingness to be open and transparent with information wherever possible.  Introductions were made followed by the request for acceptance of the previous minutes.  Previous minutes were accepted with a request that a larger font be used for participants’ binders.

OLD BUSINESS

Item 2:  ICCT Det Dundurn Update
2.  BGen Ploughman reported that the initiative to transfer Det Dundurn to the Army is no longer being pursued therefore, the detachment will remain under the command and control of the RCAF).

NEW BUSINESS

Item 3:  Goose Bay Update

3.  Col Horgan advised that the SERCO contract will continue with a 1 year extension exercised at this time.  The AF is represented in discussions during the contracting process.  BGen Ploughman stated that the government wants to see an expansion that is still undefined.  The 1 year extension will allow for further decisions to be made.

4.  Brenda Stouffer suggested that union requests regarding the SERCO contract would best be directed to the National UMCC as the contract is neither negotiated or managed at this level.  Ms Preston responded that there is angst regarding arrester gear for the aircraft not coming in and that this would be more of a Wing related concern.  It was agreed that where the concern is in regards to something local it should be addressed at the Wing level first and if unable to resolve then raised at this meeting.

Item 4.  Satellite Site Rationalization Update / DCC Armouries
5.  Col Horgan stated that the intent of the DCC contract allows the Wing resources to be focussed on local requirements as we don’t have the depth to do the satellite work. Ms Preston would like to see business cases which would allow them to look at efficiencies and they plan to make that request formally through an ATIP. Col Horgan indicated that there are different “pots” of money and with caps on FTE and SWE we are forced to use other options. Ms Stouffer reiterated that the decision was not based on cost but on realignment of limited resources (funds and people).

6.  Mr Miller expressed that Public Works should be used rather than DCC and he asked whether savings would be “sucked back” to the Wing proper should there be other higher priorities. Ms Stouffer responded that the positions affected are GS BUS 05s (caretakers) and that resources are put to use wherever the highest priorities are at the time.

7.  Mr Miller acknowledged that all federal departments are forced to reduce the size of their workforce and asked how this ties in with the ADM IE Transformation project.  Col Horgan indicated that there has been an evolution within CE and that the workforce is different and requires more technical services. The ADM IE national town halls indicate there is no intent to change or reduce any civilians.  Retraining or moves along those lines are being communicated.  BGen Ploughman added that there has been FTE and SWE pressure on the Primary Reserve which also has an affect however, at the end of the day, the ceilings are what have been given. 

Item 5.  ADM (IE) Transformation Update
8.  BGen Ploughman indicated that everyone received copies of the letters that were recently sent and acknowledged that there was much confusion regarding the issue.  A town hall meeting itinerary was shared with everyone as well as a copy of the presentation made at the National UMCC on 3 Jun 2013.

9.  BGen Ploughman believes that the transformation will be events based rather than strictly by calendar dates. What was determined to be easy parts are proving a bit more complex and this process will be a continuous evolution.  There will be engagement and then we will carry on.

10.  Col Horgan said that the town halls were a push to communicate early however, the risk is that there are more questions than answers at this time; some frustration amongst the workforce now exists as they are not getting all of the answers.  BGen Ploughman said that there is value to the introduction as it will allay some uncertainty.

11.  Mr Miller added that there was a common theme regarding not taking on the TEME piece and asked when the MIP meetings were to occur.  Col Horgan advised that there are no dates as yet. 

STANDING REPORTS

Item 6:  Budget Overview
12.  Maj Speirs advised that the 2 Div report should be updated to read 22 May 2013.

Item 7:  1 & 2 CAD Civilian Workforce Management Plan
13.  Ms Stouffer commented that staffing approvals have been devolved to L1 and further devolved to L2 with a caveat of no sub delegation.  CWMB is still required for staffing external to DND.  L3s can approve temporary activities such as acting, term extension and casual or student hiring as long as it is within SWE and FTE allocations and aligned with their establishment plan.

14.  Ms Preston enquired about timelines on reclassification approvals especially in regards to a specific submission from 14 Wg.  BGen Ploughman asked Ms Preston to investigate which one it was and A1 Civ Pers would look into it.  Mr Miller said Wings have been told if they don’t have the ability to compensate for tasks they can cease the activity instead.  Mr Jozsa added that he had heard this stated before as well but that it never happens.  Col Horgan reiterated that there is a fixed SWE pot available.  Ms Stouffer suggested that when the VHE study was done in 2007-2008 employees were all mapped to the highest VHE WD when in reality we only needed some of the positions at that level.  There is an education piece that is needed when looking at reclassifications.  BGen Ploughman said managers within DND are doing what they can within the fixed SWE ceiling and will continue to request that advanced planning take place.

Item 8:
Apprenticeship Operational Development Program (AODP)
15.  Ms Stouffer mentioned that new apprentices are not in place as yet. A1 Civ Pers is assessing the requests and investigating the impact on the FTE ceiling.  The RCAF plans to push forward seeking to fence the FTEs outside of the RCAF allocation.  We expect to have enough information in the next month to communicate to the Wings to start the staffing process and hope to have a response regarding impact on the FTEs by the time we are ready to make letters of offer.

16.  Col Naldrett asked if Mr Miller had received any response regarding the fencing of FTEs through his involvement in the AODP working group.  Mr Miller responded that that group had completed their meetings and the subject now falls under a different committee. However, he was not aware of any response to the report.  He added that the Army and Navy are risk managing and he believes that the RCAF has the best apprentice program and wonders why they don’t do the same.  Ms Stouffer replied that both groups have a larger workforce so perhaps have more flexibility to risk manage.  The RCAF does not want to risk workforce adjustment of existing employees to hire apprentices.  Col Naldrett added that the Comd RCAF will have to advise of the level of risk tolerance he wants to manage in this situation.  Ms Stouffer indicated that RCAF may need to look at hiring on a temporary basis rather than indeterminately.  Ms Stouffer also advised that we received more requests for apprentices than we have dollars therefore, we will be seeking input from L2 functional SMEs to advise where we would have the least risk.

Item 9:
 EAP

17.  Ms Preston asked whether there was any information about Referral Agent training.  Ms Laferriere advised that all EAP Coordinators expressed concern regarding training and were advised that there is no plan at this time.  EAP Corporate Office responded that they are looking very closely at Referral Agent (RA) statistics and that it is difficult to justify RA training when there are RAs who have 10 visits or less.

18.  Ms Laferriere advised that due to a retirement and maternity leave there are no RAs at Gander.  The Wing will be provided with a pamphlet that provides more information about access to EAS through Health Canada.  The pamphlet was shared with the participants.  Management at Gander will also be asked if they would like to have an information session delivered by Health Canada for their employees.  All other locations will also be solicited for interest in this session.  Members expressed no discomfort over this interim approach.

Item 10:  EE
19.  Mr Preston queried if there are Terms of Reference for EE Staff Officers.  Ms Stouffer advised that most Staff Offices would have these responsibilities as secondary duties.  It would likely differ at each Wing.

Item 11:  Personnel Numbers Mil and Civ
20.  Mr Miller communicated that they no longer have a requirement for the military numbers.  They would however, like to see contractor numbers.  Col Naldrett advised that at the National level they are beginning to look at this through DHRMS inventory.  Mr Miller expressed interest in receipt of the information once it is available.  In the interim they are requesting access to visit clearance records in hopes of getting more information regarding contractors through an ATIP request.

Item 12:  Employee Recourse

21.  There were no questions regarding the recourse report however, participants would like the font to be larger.

ROUND TABLE DISCUSSION

22.  Mr Jozsa had nothing to add.

23.  Mr. Miller is concerned that CE sections are giving the message that if something discretionary needs to be accomplished the requestor would need to pay for it and he wonders how the RCAF is controlling that.  Col Horgan advised that individuals can’t go to anyone else but CE for delivery.  They are not allowed to go out and contract.  The Chain of Command would determine if there has been a grievous offence.  Mr Miller said he wanted to bring it up and let management know that they will be watching this type of activity.

24.  Col Naldrett advised that this is his last meeting and his replacement will be Col Scott Howden.

25.  Col Brisebois advised that this would be his last meeting as well and that Col Rick Witherden will be replacing him at the next meeting.
26.  BGen Ploughman thanked everyone for their attendance and Participants indicated that a November meeting should be investigated avoiding the week of the 25th.
Adjournment

27.  Meeting adjourned at 11:00 hrs.  
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